County Cllr Elwyn Morse’s Report to Templeton Community Council July 20th 2023

[bookmark: _GoBack]Planning Enforcement Investigation
Following a request from TCC to look into the above, I have received an update on an ongoing investigation of a property in Templeton. 
I can confirm that the extension that has been built conforms to Permitted Development Rights, therefore no planning application was required.
However, other aspects of the development are subject to further investigation as to whether planning consent is required.

Boars Head Junction safety	
I’m awaiting an update on the works proposed by PCC’s Highways Dept to remodel the junction layout to improve driver safety for traffic emerging from Tanners Lane and Pembroke Hill.

Cold Blow Road – condition of carriageway
The condition of the westbound carriageway between Merry Vale and Ty Coed Farm has deteriorated noticeably in the last year.
Following on from a request that both myself and TCC made during the last financial year for remedial works to the road surface, I have asked PCC Highways for a site meeting with a view to addressing the issues with the sinking pipework. (In response to my previous requests, I’ve each time been told that the surface dips and bumps are within tolerances and also that there’d be no budget available within that financial year).

